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This was our first visit to the site and we just wanted to get a general sense for the layout of the marsh and some underlying issues and ideas we has for the surrounding environment. We went at around 11:30am and the tide was almost at its lowest point. This was something that was beneficial because we could see all of the exposed salt marsh grasses and the extent of how much was growing and where.


We focused our walk on mainly around the war memorial and within the inter-tidal zone. We noticed a number of old docks that either needed to be repaired or disposed of and speculated how we would go about getting the Savin Hill Yacht Club to do so. Along with this there was also a fair amount of garbage that was dumped on the site.  The majority of this looked like house hold trash that was just strewn about. Danielle and I talked about organizing a clean up for the area and what kind of resources that would take.


Since the tide was so low a majority of the mudflat was exposed that lies at the bottom of the cove. There were two channels that ran through it, one leading to Patens Cove and the other to the new storm and sewer system that was put into the back of the cove by the entrance to U Mass over a year ago. Danielle and I talked about how this would affect the level of contaminants that flowed into the area and what this might do to the surrounding mud flats.

Our group noticed that the actual physical area that the salt mash took up was very small and was something of heavy interest. We tried to understand the energy levels of the currents and tidal ranges that may affect these grasses and slat marsh species growth rates. The general consensus was that water energy and speed was not really the issue and it was that of elevation and contaminants in the area.

